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Universal Credit

Claiming Universal Credit and other benefits if you are a refugee
Information on actions refugees need to do to claim Universal Credit and other benefits, once they have been granted leave to remain in the UK has been published on gov.uk.

For further information please click on the link below:

Claiming Universal Credit and other benefits if you are a refugee
Universal Credit: debt and deductions that can be taken from payments
The maximum amount of repayment of a Universal Credit advance has changed from 40% to 30% of the claimants Universal Credit standard allowance.

Information on debt and deduction can be found by clicking on the link below:

Universal Credit: debt and deductions that can be taken from payments
Universal Credit advances
If you don’t have enough to live on while you wait for your first payment you may be able to get an advance of your first Universal Credit payment.
Universal Credit advances
Universal Credit and You

This document gives an introduction to Universal Credit for people who are claiming it, this can be accessed by clicking on the link below:

Universal Credit and you
Universal Credit statistics
Statistics on Universal Credit claims from 29 April 2013 to 12 September 2019 are now available.

Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below:
Universal Credit: 29 April 2013 to 12 September 2019
Landlord Engagement Newsletter

These Universal Credit newsletters are published quarterly and provide information to social and private landlords about Universal Credit

'New Style' Employment and Support Allowance (ESA) claim form
Updated version of the ‘New Style’ Employment and Support Allowance claim form can be downloaded, filled in on screen, save and then be print.  
You can access the form by clicking on the link below:

'New Style' Employment and Support Allowance (ESA) claim form
Personal Independence Payment

Personal Independence Payment (PIP) changes 
A summary of changes to PIP which affect how the Department for Work and Pensions decides PIP claims is available on gov.uk

Documents summarising what these changes are and what they mean for:

· people who currently get PIP 

· people who applied for PIP in the past but do not currently get it

· people moving from Disability Living Allowance (DLA) to PIP 
To view the documents and further information can be found by clicking on the link below:

Personal Independence Payment (PIP) changes
Personal Independence Payment statistics
Statistics on Personal Independence Payment new claims and Disability Living Allowance claim reassessments, latest statistics have been published.
Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.

Personal Independence Payment: April 2013 to July 2019
Personal Independence Payment statistics
Quarterly statistics including numbers of claims in payment, new claim registrations, decisions and awards made. 

Pensions
UK State Pension payments for people in European Economic Area states or Switzerland

The UK leaving the EU will not affect UK pensioners’ entitlement to continue getting the UK State Pension if they live in European Economic Area (EEA) states or Switzerland. Payments will automatically continue after 31 October into their bank account.

Uprating will also continue for 3 years in EEA states and Switzerland. This means that the UK State Pension is increased using the triple lock. The triple lock ensures that the State Pension goes up by 2.5%, the rate of inflation or average earnings – whichever is highest.

Find out more
Brexit Business Readiness Events are also now underway across the country. These provide the opportunity to meet government advisers and to find out what actions your business needs to take to prepare.

Sign up now
Will the retirement you get be the retirement you want?

DWP has launched its new retirement planning campaign to coincide with Pensions Awareness Week. The campaign encourages people to be prepared. Whilst the State Pension is a good foundation, it’s important to consider other ways to save, and save more where they can.

There are a number of online tools to help, including:

· personalised retirement planning checklists
· case studies
· a pension calculator
· the Check your State Pension service 

Please help us encourage people to get to know their pension and start planning to get the retirement they want – we have materials for advisers, stakeholders and employers in our toolkit.

Support for Young People Leaving Care
Programmes totalling £19 million to improve support for care leavers have been announced. The new funding includes £10 million to create stable homes for care leavers as they become adults; £6 million to support young people leaving care to live independently and £3 million to help care leavers go into further education. Alongside this, the Education Secretary has committed to delivering 1,000 internships for care leavers over the next two years to help secure long term, quality jobs for care leavers. This will include expanding the existing Civil Service Internship Scheme which has offered permanent jobs to 220 care leavers

Other DWP News
Chancellor Announcement
The Chancellor Sajid Javid has announced a package of measures to support the next generation, promote economic growth, and prepare for a post-Brexit future. These include:

· National Living Wage changes

· Investment in buses and roads

· Youth Investment Fund

· Gigabit Broadband

· English Devolution

New Enterprise Allowance
The New Enterprise Allowance scheme has helped launch 203 businesses by unemployed benefit claimants on average each week in the UK, since 2017. Almost a quarter of all businesses created have been started by disabled claimants (over 29,000), with the same proportion started by those aged over 50 (31,000). 

Boosting Worker Earnings and Youth Employment
Two new programmes have been announced to help disadvantaged young people into work and use mobile technology to help jobseekers into higher paid jobs. Up to £1.2 million will be invested in a pilot, dedicating extra time and resources to young people facing the biggest hurdles to getting a job, like care-leavers and young offenders.  A further £2.8 million will be invested into cutting-edge technology to provide jobs ‘apps’ to recommend the best jobs and skills training to jobseekers and people looking to find better, higher-paid jobs. 

Advice for UK nationals returning to live in the UK from the EU

The Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government (MHCLG) have provided advice for UK nationals previously living in the EU, who are returning to live in the UK after Brexit.

The advice includes information on benefits, healthcare, tax, bringing family members to the UK, housing, driving licenses, social care services, access to schooling and more.

Returning UK nationals can check eligibility requirements for any new benefit claims.

Help shape the Pension Protection Fund levy rules
Do you pay the Pension Protection Fund (PPF) levy? If so, PPF is seeking your views on the levy rules for the year 2020 to 2021. PPF plan to take the same approach to calculating the 2020 to 2021 levy that they have used in 2018 to 2019.

PPF are keen to hear stakeholders’ views on how rules might be developed in the future, particularly for schemes without a substantive sponsor and commercial consolidators.

The consultation is open until 5pm on 5 November.

Find out more about the PPF levy.

Warm Home Discount Scheme
The Warm Home Discount Scheme (WHDS) is a government initiative that requires the UK’s largest energy suppliers to credit £140 discount onto the electricity bills of two million low income households.
The department will be writing to over one million Pension Credit Guarantee Credit recipients by mid-December to advise if their discount will be paid automatically or if they must claim via the WHDS helpline (by 28 February 2020). The WHDS helpline is open for calls from Pension Credit customers on 0800 7310214.

People in receipt of other means-tested benefits may also be able to claim a discount direct from their energy supplier. See the Warm Home Discount Scheme for more information.

Adult Social Care Recruitment Campaign
The Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) is launching phase 2 of its campaign to get more people working in adult social care, with a focus on 20 to 39 year olds. The aim is to help fill the 122,000 vacancies in adult social care.

Tackling Loneliness
A new £2 million fund, is being launched to help organisations at the frontline of tackling loneliness across the country. The funding marks one year since the publication of the Government’s landmark Loneliness Strategy. The funding aims to support frontline, grassroots organisations that bring people together and help them build social connections. These could include community cafés, street parties, coffee mornings or local walking groups. 

Useful Links

1.  PIP Toolkit:  

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-personal-independence-payment-pip-          toolkit
2.  UC Toolkit:


https://www.gov.uk/universal-credit-toolkit-for-partner-organisations
We trust that existing partnerships arrangements are meeting your needs.  However, if you have any questions or would like to discuss local partnership issues further please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards,

Your Partnership Team:
Rehana Akram: Partner Support Manager for East London
rehana.akram@dwp.gov.uk

07788 188730

